
CANTERBURY PRIMARY RESPONSE GROUP COVID-19 UPDATE 

12 February 2021 (1600 hrs)  Ref 2021-002 
 

Information update for all General Practice, Urgent Care & Community Pharmacy teams 

- Please share this with everyone in your team - 
Thank you to everyone who attended the vaccination update webinar on Tuesday. This was attended by over 300 people! 
We will be working through the remaining questions over the next week and these will be published along with a copy of 
the webinar in case you were unable to attend.  Key update messages today;  

Covid Vaccine 
News released today means the first vaccines will be available in NZ for category 1 (MIQ/Border & close contacts) from 
Saturday 20 February.  Planning is well underway for when the vaccine arrives in Canterbury which is expected to be from 
24 February.  CPRG plans to provide regular vaccine updates starting from next week. 

Swabbing 
Please continue your excellent efforts in offering swabbing to everyone who presents with COVID-19 symptoms. We have 
seen a drop off in numbers over the summer, which is to be expected, with a decrease in circulating viral illness. We would 
like to see these coming back up to baseline if possible.  

Swabbing Technique 
The Ministry of Health have enquired about quality control for swabbing technique in both MIQ/border testing and 
community testing. We have a robust process in place at the testing centres but it is an opportune time to check in with 
your swabbing staff to ensure a good technique.  

Attached is the CHL guide for swabbing in primary care. It is important to note that in the past there was a video available 
that indicated the need to stay in the nasopharynx for 10 seconds. This video has been removed and you do not need to 
stay in this position for this length of time. You should make sure you insert the swab far enough to meet resistance. You 
then need to make 1.5-2 gentle rotations and then remove. This is adequate to gather the required material for testing 
and does not cause undue discomfort for the patient.  

We will be aiming to make a training video in the near future and will publish this when it is available.  

MMR catch-up and COVID-19 vaccination 
If you are performing an MMR catch up vaccine in the 15-30 year old age group, please check if they are a border worker 
covered by the testing order. 

If they are, their MMR vaccine should be delayed and should not take place until 4 weeks after they have completed their 
COVID-19 vaccine second dose. Their COVID-19 vaccine should take priority over the MMR catch up.  

Pre-travel testing 
The number of and requirements of pre-travel tests are increasing. To support the labs in processing these test, this is a 
polite reminder to make sure that the labs forms include the following information:  

• Date and time the sample was collected 
• Destination of travel and time of flight departure 

Changes to PPE Use 
The MoH have updated their risk assessment guidelines for interactions with people of unknown COVID-19 status (See 
attached flowchart).  If you have HIS patients presenting with or without symptoms the advice is to provide the patient 
with a medical mask. 

Kind regards,  

Martin Carrell Dr Hannah Gordon Aki Tominari 
Response Manager GP Clinical Lead Pharmacy Lead 
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